
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – February 1, 2021  

 

Present:   Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    Chief Mike Ho-Sing-Loy 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board reviewed the final numbers for the 2021 budget hearing. 

 

The board received Beth Perlo’s resignation from the Cemetery Trustees with regret.  The board 

would like to thank Beth for her many years on the Planning Board and Cemetery Trustees. 

 

CHIEF HO-SING-LOY met with the board to advise that he has received and accepted Corporal 

Chiccoine’s resignation from the department as he will be relocating out of the area.  The Chief 

would like to hire one of the part time officers for the full-time position. 

 

The bids for the Indian Bridge Project have been received and turned over to the Town Engineer. 

 

The town was notified by Harmon Law Offices that 539 Birches Road will be sold at public 

auction on March 18th at 12:00pm.  

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of January 25, 2021 seconded 

by MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM to relocate to the 

Meetinghouse for the budget hearing.  The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday February 8 

at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. Social distancing and face masks required. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


